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Important dates-Summer 
Term 2022 

April 1st – Last day of the Term 

April 19th First Day of the Summer Term 

April 20th—Guide Dogs for the Blind 
Coffee Morning 

April 23rd – St George’s Day 

April 29th – Y6 and 6 at the Hackney 
Empire 

May 2nd – Children’s Book Week 

May 2nd – Bank Holiday – School 
Closed 

May 3rd – Vision and Hearing Screening 
Reception 

May 4th – Young Voices at the O2 

May 5th – Election Day – School Closed 

May 9th - Y4 visit the4 Tower of London 

May 9th – KS2 SATs Week 

May 10th – Y4 at IntoUniversity starts 

May 16th – Deaf Awareness Week 

May 23rd – KS1 SATs Week 

May 27th – End of the Summer 1 Term 

Please note all information regarding 
dates, policies and the curriculum can 
be found on our website at 
www.www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

Head Teacher Update 
 
Dear parents and carers 
It was so lovely to see so many of you at our shows this week and thank 
you all for your cooperation during the shows! 
On our website are details of an Easter Treat and Scavenger Hunt taking 
place on April 7th 
Have a wonderful Spring break! 
Thank you for your ongoing support 
Best wishes 
Mrs Stone 

Y6 Visit the Natural History Museum 

This week 6C and 6W visited the Natural History Museum to enrich their geographical 
and scientific learning. The pupils got the opportunity to experience a simulated     
earthquake and deepen their understanding of Natural Phenomena in the Earth Sciences 
section and were able to observe fossils from a range of different eras- developing their 
already fantastic scientific knowledge. It was a wonderful day for the pupils exploring 
such a historic London attraction and one that they thoroughly enjoyed. 

The Spring Shows 

It was so wonderful to see our children perform again in front of their families. The 
children sang and performed a range of Spring songs playing the ukele, recorder,    
trumpets, trombones and percussion instruments. Well done to                 
everyone. We have a very talented 
school! 

Eco Warriors 
As part of our ongoing vision at New City to encourage our pupils to be global citizens, Mrs Jukes, Ms Bilqis and the eco-warriors have 
signed up New City as part of this year's Great British Spring Clean. The campaign runs from March 25th to April 10th and this 
year's motto is : 'One Bag - Big Difference'. Next week, the eco-warriors will be litter picking in the local area.  It would be wonder-
ful if you could support the school vision, and make a real difference to our local area,   by encouraging your children to pick up litter 
over the Easter holidays.  Further details and important safety information can be found at the Great British Spring Clean homep-
age: https://www.keepbritaintidy.org/get-involved/support-our-campaigns/great-british-spring-clean 

Please send in a photo of any litter picking you do to   year6@newcity.boleyntrust.org . Thank you for your help in making a differ-
ence! 

Ramadan 

Please visit our website for information 
regarding children fasting during      
Ramadan. Thank you 

https://www.keepbritaintidy.org/get-involved/support-our-campaigns/great-british-spring-clean


 

Week 3 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday  

 

Main Choice Falafel with 
Lemon and Herb 

CousCous 

Chicken Fajitas with 
Rice 

Roast Turkey, Roast 
Potatoes and Gravy 

Chicken Sausage  
Hot Dog with 

Potato Wedges 

Fish in Batter with 
Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Cheese and   
Tomato Pizza 

Vegetable         
Enchiladas with Rice 

Lentil and Basil Puff 
Pastry, Roast        

Potatoes, Gravy 

Vegan Sausage 
Hot Dog with 

Potato Wedges 

Cheese and Red 
Pepper Frittata 

with Chips  

Sides  

 

Green Beans 

Carrot and 
Beetroot Slaw 

Coleslaw 

Sweetcorn 

Carrot 

Broccoli 

Sweetcorn 

Tomato Salsa 

Peas 

Baked Beans 

 

Dessert 

Lemon and 
Mixed Berry 

Cake 

Raspberry Jelly and 
Mandarin 

Fresh Fruit and    
Yoghurt Station 

Pineapple Loaf 
with Custard 

Chocolate       
Shortbread 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. Baguettes/Sandwiches are also available 

Star of the Week 

RG— Nurtaj RS—Inaya          
1T—Aishah 1P–Maria 1F–  Amina          

2U– Alamin 2B–Yovikaa 2H—Kayleb 3K–Haziqah  
3D–Fatoumata 3G–Alice 4M–Zoya 4T–Kiyana       
4P–Muhammad 5Ra– Majid 5S– Carmen 5R—Saim     
6J/F–Joao 6C— Marius 6W–Nazri 6B—Diana 
Learning Hub—Anhar 

 

Ms Fuzzi’s Book Review 
The Worst Class in the World  

This is the third book in a hilarious series about 
the disorderly pupils of Class 4B, labelled 'the 
worst class in the world' by their brusque 
headteacher, Mrs Bottomley-Blunt. It features 
two side-splittingly funny short stories, which 
will delight mischievous children, and strike fear 
into all teachers. 
Determined to avoid Tuesday's maths test, Class 
4B are thrilled to learn that the school has a nit 
epidemic and devise a foolproof plan to infect 
themselves so they will be sent home. The    
second story sees the arrival of new girl, Bridget 
Pickersgill, who introduces her classmates to the 
concept of dares, challenging them to undertake 
some truly revolting tasks, with riotous results. 
There are lots of repeated phrases to engage 
the reader, and the capitalisation of particular 
words emphasises key elements of the text, 
making it a fun book to read. With well-spaced 
text and entertaining black-
and-white illustrations, which 
inject much hilarity into the 
riotous tales, it is ideal for 
young, independent readers. A 
list of the 125 school rules is 
printed in full at the end, 
along with a quiz for children 
to see if they have what it 
takes to be an honorary mem-
ber of Class 4B.  
 

International conference with Vega School in New Delhi, 
India 
 
At New City Primary School children had the opportunity to discuss similarities 
and differences across different faiths and express curiosity regarding other 
religions. Our year 4 children asked questions about Hinduism and how Hindu 
people celebrate Diwali and other festivals. They also talked about Islam and 
Christianity and compared different beliefs and              
celebrations. The aim of this activity was to enable children 
to foster a deeper understanding and tolerance 
of different religions and beliefs and to     
understand what makes one belong to a certain 
group.  

Child of the Term 

To celebrate children at New City winning the Child of the 
Term award we went to Pizza Express in Stratford. The last 
time we had been able to do this was in December 2019! We 
all had a lovely time! 

New City Wins Gold!!! 

The New City Wildcats cheer team proudly cheered their 
way to victory at the competition held at the ExCel centre on 
Friday 25th March. The team fought off fierce competition 
from other teams from across London, wowing the judges 
with their professional and technically challenging routine that the          
cheerleading team has been learning after school at the cheerleading club. The 
cheerleaders worked together to perform outstanding stunts, jumps and    
tumbling in synchronisation, which showcased the talents of each team      
member. They represented New City well and should be commended for their 
wonderful performance. All their hard work paid off, as the team was awarded 
gold and Grand Champions of the entire competition! New City showed great 
determination and teamwork, proving that the sky is the limit for this talented 
squad!   Congratulations cheerleaders!  


